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Council to Hold Public Hearing on sale of 

right-of-way to the city of Redmond
The Metropolitan King County Council will hold a public hearing on (DATE) to take testimony on a proposed ordinance authorizing the sale of portions of four county owned parcels of real property to the city of Redmond for right-of-way and road improvement projects adjacent to West Lake Sammamish Parkway and NE Union Hill Road.
The West Lake Sammamish Parkway project requires small portions of county owned land at the western edge of Marymoor Park from approximately 500 feet north of Marymoor Drive on the north to NE 51st Street on the south.  The proposed ordinance also grants sidewalk and utility easements to the city of Redmond.  The NE Union Hill Road project requires a portion of a county owned parcel at the METRO vanpool distribution center at 18655 NE Union Hill Road.  These projects were built under special use permits and in order to complete the project, transfer of the rights is necessary.

Sale of these rights to the city of Redmond will conclude the projects, which were constructed under the authority of special use permits.  
Copies of the proposed ordinance are available upon request from the Clerk of the King County Council, Room W-1039, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104, telephone 206-296-1020.  The ordinance is also available on the Internet at http://www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk.

The public hearing on the proposal to transfer will be held before the full council at the King County Courthouse, Room 1001 on (DATE) at (TIME)  
